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  Note verbale dated 20 March 2019 from the Permanent Mission of 

New Zealand to the United Nations addressed to the Chair of 

the Committee 
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of New Zealand to the United Nations presents its 

compliment to the Chair of the Security Council Committee established pursuant to 

resolution 1718 (2006) and transmits herewith its report.  

 New Zealand is committed to the effective implementation of Security Council 

resolutions adopted under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations 

concerning sanctions imposed on the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea.  

 In paragraph 8 of Security Council resolution 2397 (2017), the Council required 

all Member States to provide within 15 months of the adoption of the resolution a 

midterm report on all nationals of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea earning 

income in a Member State’s jurisdiction that were repatriated over the 12-month 

period starting from the date of the adoption of the resolution.  

 After examining its immigration records, New Zealand has confirmed that there 

are no persons within its jurisdiction covered by that paragraph and therefore no 

persons have been repatriated to the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea within 

the specified time period.  
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